
Dear colleagues and friends, 
 
On behalf of the Russian National Committee on Irrigation and drainaI would like to offer 
my sincere condolences to all of you. A wonderful man has passed away. Our 
condolences at this sad and difficult moment to all of you and his family. He had done a 
lot to ICID, We grieve with you… 
  
Irene Bondarik, 
SG RuCID, 
VPH ICID  

 


